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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

Upcoming Business 
Meetings 

  
 The April 
business meeting will 
be back at Walteria 
Clubhouse on Friday, 
April 27th 

 Meeting starts at 7:30PM.  
 The May meeting is Friday, May 
25th at Walteria clubhouse.   
 Come a little early an help set up 
and meet your Model A friends. 

2  Tim’s Team Talk — New members 
3  Birthdays/Anniversaries-Editor’s Corner 
4 Club merchandise 
4  Local car gatherings— National info 
5  Business meeting notes  
6  Tech Talk —  Safety Check  
7  Local car events 

 
7  Touring with Elaine  
8  National news—CCRG 
9 Tech article— Electrical shorts 
10 OC Pancake Breakfast 
10-11 Our Advertising Friends  
12 Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
 It will be at Torrance 
Memorial Hospital, West wing. 
On Tuesday, May 1st at 7pm.  
Exact room TBD. 
 We will be planning up-
coming events. All are welcome. 

Tours 
 Lot’s of car shows and swap meets 
this month and next. The Edelbrock show is 
coming up soon, Saturday, May 5th from 
9am-4pm at Vic’s Garage 
in Torrance.  
Make sure you have the 
Downey Club’s Henry 
Ford Picnic on your calen-
dar. It is Sunday, June 
10th in Downey. 

Please visit our awesome website 
Check it out: 

www.HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

May 2018 

Technical Activities 

  
 NOTICE! 
Due to water leak doing 
damage at the garage, 
hold off on our Satur-
day meetings until fur-
ther notice. 
 
Al’s Garage, 907 Van 
Ness, Torrance CA 

Harbor Area  

Model A Club members 

pose for a picture at 

the CCRG held in  

Cambria CA  

last week 

javascript:void(0)
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0
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Tim’s Team Talk 

A Note from our President 

Tim Harrison 

 

 

A View From the Slow Lane 
 

 Our club continues to amaze me.We have so many different activities that we offer something 

for everyone. And engage we all do—not just the activity but for the friendships all of the members 

have developed. 

 Look at the last month. We have four dinners together at Hof’s Hut (We all love to eat!) Five 

Model As and many of our members attended the CCRG in Cambria. As usual, our tour director, Elaine 

Pisu had a fabulous tour and a great eating spot. (I don’t know how she is able to to continually find and 

plan such special outings.) 

 The following weekend many attended Fabulous Ford Day at Knott’s Berry Farm to represent the 

Model A with their cars. 

 It’s great being part of such an active club with such active members. Last Friday, many enjoyed 

the start of summer with the first of Ruby’s weekly car shows and 

dinner. On Sunday, April 22nd, several Model As and many members 

made the trek to the annual Orange County Club’s Pancake Breakfast 

at Hart Park in Orange CA. Something like 43 club members at-

tended!  

 These activities bring us together with other clubs and indi-

viduals with the common hobby of the 90 year old car that still 

sparks our interest and sharing of talents and ideas. 

   Tim 

Welcome our New Members 
 

 The Harbor Club welcomes our newest members. Please update your roster: 

 

Rob Hernandez. Rob lives at 5137 Deelane St., Torrance CA 90503. He has a 1930 Coupe. Member # 1066 

 His email is: BikeRider58@yahoo.com 

 

Bill and Anne Kealey. They live at 1616 Spreckels Lane in Redondo Beach CA 90278. They have a 1931 Pickup. 

 Their phone is 310-372-2408. Email is: BAKRedondo@hotmail.com. Member #1067 

 

Bob Kushner. Bob lives at 4300 Via Dolce, Marina del Rey CA 90292. He has a 1929 Sport Coupe. 

 His phone is 310-822-3296.  Email is:  OneModelA@gmail.com.  Member # 1068 

 

Welcome and hope you join in on our fun activities! 
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May  Birthdays May  Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

 
  Jan and I had a conflict that took pri-
ority over the CCRG. (I know, that’s hard to believe!) 
Granddaughter Paige and her fiancé got married the 
same weekend. A wonderful event and they took off 
two days later for two weeks in France and Italy. We 
are very happy for the newlyweds. 
 We just got back from a visit with 

Dick’s sister and her family in McMinnville OR. No Model As but 
lots of great scenery along route 101 into OR. All is well and we had 
a great time. 
 From the looks of the pictures take by Elaine and Donnis, 
the CCRG was a fun event, too. Sorry we missed it. Jan and I will 
make the Orange County Club’s Pancake breakfast. Got the Cabrio-
let all gassed and cleaned up ready to go. Always a fun event. They 

do a great job. 
 A weekly event 
here in the South Bay is 
Ruby’s “Cruise at the 
Beach” in Redondo 
Beach on Fridays. It 
just started up for 
this season. Harbor 
was well represented.  
We had a fun time.  
  Dick 

1929 Ford Woody Station Wagon 
-    LeBaron-Bonny windows and seats 
-    H & H inserted engine (~60 hp) with about 300 miles 
-    Rebuilt transmission  
-    Most of wood original (not kit wood) 
-    New heavy duty radiator, battery, tires (100 miles) 
-    Powder coated and balanced wheels 

-    Completely rebuilt brakes and front-end with new original spindles, bear-
ings, ball joints 
-    Completely rebuilt no-leak water pump. Gas tank flushed and cleaned 
-    Completely rebuilt distributor, new electrical harness, rebuilt original 

horn  

-   Asking $37,500 OBO.  Contact Dan Fitzgerald  ( c) 310-344-2306  

  Palos Verdes Estates CA 

1 LeOra Combs 

4 Leonard Funk 

8 Karen Barry 

10 Jim Speights 

13 Larry Migliazzo 

15 Peggy Wishon 

19 Steve Friedrich 

19 Pat Tucker 

21 Lance Cryan 

22 Jesse Dykes 

27 Willie Duncan 

4 Wayne & Tomo Sterling 

5 Dan & Liz Fitzgerald 

20 Leonard & Darlene Funk 

29 Bill & Joann Moore  



4 

Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering   
If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure 
on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, check out 
the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. 
and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Several of the Har-
bor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts 
of all  car types meet to talk cars. There are some 
very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. 
Come on by, have a cup of Starbucks, and get your 
weekend started in true So. California style.  

Monday Supper at Hof’s Hut 
We have been meeting for dinner on Monday at Hof’s 

Hut on 237th and Crenshaw for a while now. The food 

is good and the staff takes good care of us. Come on by 

and join in the festivities. Time: about 5PM. 

2018 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Gloria and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 
have added 60th anniversary items. More to come.         
  The 2018 Harbor phonebooks/rosters will be available March/April. The first booklet is free to 
members. Additional copies are $1.50 They are also available free of charge through e-mail. Club members that 
don't attend events can request a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure 
Ursi has your latest info.            
  Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number 
changes or email changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the HarborLight.        

MAFFI Minute 
What’s New at the Museum? 

There has been some recent redecorating in the Parts Department of the Museum.  There had been a 
donation of 4 framed color drawings and John Marshall was inspired by those to recreate the “New” signs as 
seen in the photos.  Once those were done, they were hung alongside the donated drawings, reframed and 
looking like the original pictures.  

We are always striving to keep our museum fresh and new for those returning to the museum for 
another look and especially for those who are coming for the first time.  If you have been thinking about a 
trip to the museum, why not make plans to join us for Model A Day, September 15, 2018.   If you can’t make it for Model A 
Day, the museum is open 7 days a week. Anytime you happen to be in the area, come by for a visit. 

Thank you for your continued support of the Model A Ford Foundation by both item donation and monetary support. 
 
Marsha Quesnel 
MAFFI Trustee 

Ruby’s “Cruise at the Beach”  
 Ruby’s  has started for the season. 28 weeks of cars shows on Friday afternoons.  
It will continue every Friday night until October 26th, 2018. 
 
 Ruby’s Diner 245 N. Harbor Drive in Redondo Beach (by the 
pier) is hosting a weekly gathering of fun cars all summer long. This 
event brings many cars of all types. Classics, Concours, hot rods, an-
tiques, sports cars, motorcycles, and Model A’s.  Many Harbor Club 
members show their cars and enjoy a great meal in the diner. Check it 
out. There is a nice drawing and trophies are awarded each week.  
 Parking is free to participating cars. 
Hope to see you there.  
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HARBOR AREA MODEL ‘A’ CLUB MEETING/Safety Check 

Date:  March 31, 2018  

Location:  Dennis & Linda Simpson’s, Redondo Beach, CA 90278 
 

President:  Tim Harrison called the meeting to order at 12:03pm 

Minutes of Previous Meeting: Elaine Pisu moved that the Minutes be approved 

as printed in the HarborLight; the motion was seconded by Cliff LeFall 

Vice President:  Dennis Simpson ♦ Nothing new to report  

Treasurer:   Daffy Wagner ♦ All is well. Bills are paid  

HarborLight Editor:  Dick Wyckoff ♦ Hope all of you have received this next month’s Harbor Light.  It is in gleaming 

color if you receive it via e-mail ♦ If you have something to sell, trade or give-away the HarborLight is a great place to 

advertise. Give Dick the information and he will publish your needs in the next month’s edition. 

Membership:   Ursi Schmidt ♦ We have two new members with us today; Bob Kushner who has a 1929 Sport Coupe and 

Rob Hernandez with a 1930 Deluxe Coupe.  

Technical & Safety:  Cliff LeFall ♦ We have a great turnout today for our safety check.  Thirteen cars have been in-

spected so far, we will continue with the rest of the cars after lunch ♦ A special thank you for Dennis & Linda Simpson 

for hosting our annual event.  Tim Harrison presented Dennis & Linda with a special award; a handmade plaque “You put 

the Spark in the Harbor A’s 2018 Safety Check”.  Thank you again for your hospitality 

April Birthdays and Anniversaries:  Birthdays:  1_James Walker, 7-Walt Hibbard, 12-Carol Olsen, 14-Drain Marshall, 

15-Larry Sterling and 19-Kathy Valot ♦ Anniversaries:  28-Larry & Patti Migliazzo 

Sunshine: Theresa LeFall and Doris Marshall ♦ Daffy is back with us today.  She is on the mend and we are all so glad 

to see her ♦ Steve Newton may need to have surgery, our thoughts and well wishes are with him ♦ Rhoda Larquier is 

currently residing Sunrise Assisted Living on Hawthorne Blvd.   

Tours:  Elaine Pisu ♦ Rain canceled our Malibu tour; it will be rescheduled during the month of May  

♦ April 8th – 10th, Sunday - Tuesday – CCRG in Cambria.  Sign-up sheet circulating, please indicate which day you will 

be traveling and if you would like to caravan ♦ April 15th, Sunday – Fabulous Fords Forever Car Show at Knott’s Berry 

Farm.  Celebrating 90 years of Model A’s!  If you are planning on bringing your car, meet at Harbor Freight at 7:30 

and leave at 7:45.  Sign-up sheet circulating, please sign up if you will be part of the early morning caravan.  The show 

is from 10:00 – 3:00 and free to spectators.  We will be having chicken dinner at Knott’s after the show.  Come and 

join us.  This event is looking for volunteers to help with parking.  They are offering all volunteers a free chicken din-

ner ♦ April 20th, Friday Ruby’s car show in Redondo starts its regular Friday gatherings for the spring and summer 

months ♦ April 22nd , Sunday – 57th Annual Orange County Pancake Breakfast in the City of Orange at Hart Park.  

Caravans meet at Harbor Freight at 6:45 and leave at 7:00 for freeway driving and surface streets at Spires 

(Sepulveda & Western) 7:00 leave at 7:15.  Please indicate on the sign-up sheet which caravan you will attend ♦ May 

12th, Saturday – We will be attending the Culver City Car Show.  It takes place from 9:00am – 4:00pm.  More informa-

tion to follow ♦ Road Runner patches were distributed today.   

Refreshments:  Weeg Thompson ♦ We want to express a special thank you to Weeg for her coordination and hard 

work on our Potluck today.    

Old Business: Fund Raising – Bottles & Aluminum Can Drive (Ongoing) See Monty Bates with your contribution.  He 

gave Daffy this month’s donations of $44.00 ♦ We had a special birthday today!  We celebrated Al Avoian's birthday.  

We sang with gusto ‘Happy Birthday’ and followed with a rousing round of ‘He’s a 

Jolly good Fellow’   

New Business: None  

Next General Meeting:  Friday, April 27th (7:30PM @Walteria Clubhouse)   

Next Board Meeting:  Tuesday, April 3rd (7:00pm at TMMC)  

Meeting adjourned:  Elaine Pisu moved that the meeting be adjourned at 12:14pm 

and it was seconded by Weeg Thompson. 

Respectfully submitted; Donnis Bates, Acting Secretary 

 



 

 

 

  

 Our annual Safety Meeting was held at the home (driveway) of Dennis and Linda Simpson. We 

checked 13 cars for safety issues and equipment condition. Lots of good comments on the condition of 

our cars. Thanks to Cliff LeFall for running the event. Great job! 
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Technical Talk 

Ready for inspection 

Inspection underway 

Discussing the finer points of the Model A 

Gary’s car getting the once over 

Time to eat.  Pot luck event. . . 

Pres. Tim Harrison presenting a ‘Spark’ award  
to hosts, Linda and Dennis Simpson 

Weeg Thompson serving up dessert 
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Other Car Events of Interest for 2018 

 
May 5th (Sat) - Edelbrock Car Show. 510 Madrid St., Torrance CA.  9am to 4pm 

May 12 (Sat) - Antique Nationals.  Auto Club Dragway 9300 Cherry Ave., Fontana CA. Opens at 8AM 

May 20th (Sun) - Muckenthaller Mansion Concourse ‘d Elegance. Fullerton CA 

June 24-29 -  MAFCA National Convention in Reno NV.  

July 21 (Sat)  - Long Beach Model T Club Swap Meet. Long Beach Vet Stadium.  Info: Jeff Hood 562-597-5936 

 

 

 

 

 

The Harbor A’s have been VERY BUSY 

this month. 

 We had 21 members at CCRG in Cambria.   My first 

stop was going to San Simeon to see the Elephant Seals and if 

you haven’t seen them you have to make the time to check 

them out.  We had a wonderful dinner on Saturday night at the 

Cambria Pines Lodge and several of our friends from the Or-

ange County A’s joined us making us a group of 24.  On Sunday 

several of us went to Morro Bay and shopped and lunched on 

Clam Chowder.  On Monday we had 27 of us tour to Creston to 

a place called “The Loading Chute” via back country roads.  It 

was a really beautiful ride.  I had people tell me that it was the best ride they have ever taken in their Model A.   

 After lunch we went to Daniels Wood Land in Paso Robles.  That was a very inter-

esting stop, Daniel makes very expensive wood carved pieces for Disneyland as well as ani-

mated characters.  His work was fascinating.  The TV show Redwood Kings has been filmed 

there and the new show is called Cabin Brothers will be coming to HGTV very soon. 

  On Sunday April 15th the Bates, Pisu, Runyon, 

Simpson, Thompson and Wagner families showed our cars 

at the Knotts Berry Farm Fabulous Fords Forever car 

show.  We were put near the old church which ended up 

being the best location of the entire show.  We were on the grass instead of 

black top and we also had shady trees to make it a wonderful day.  At the end of 

the afternoon we headed to have Mrs. Knotts Chicken Dinner.      

 The grand finale for April was the Orange County Pancake Breakfast.  

We had 51 members and won a lot of prizes including Sue & Pat won the TV.  As always, a big thanks to Orange 

County A’s for all of their hard work!! 

  Elaine 

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 
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Cambria, CA CCRG pictures 
Thanks to Donnis Bates and Elaine Pisu 
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The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Orange County Club’s Pancake Breakfast 
 

 What a fun time at the Pancake Breakfast. The weather was beautiful, the food was great, and the oppor-

tunity drawing was fantastic. Judging by past experience at the event, this was the largest one ever. Over 300 

Model As and an assortment of other restorations made for lots of walking and picture taking. It is always great 

to visit with friends you have met in the past at this event. There were clubs all the way from San Diego to Ba-

kersfield. Another guess at attendance would be 1500 breakfast served! Wow! 

 

Member Wayne Sterling is looking for a cast aluminum 

Harbor Club plaque that was made several years ago. If 

you know of one available, contact Wayne at 310-500-

9933.  



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 

   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 883-3712  
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Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 

Proud printer of the HarborLight 

1750 E. Holly St. 

WESTCO SMART HOMES 

 

 

25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Email: BeachAreaGarageDoor@verizon.net 



From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2017 Board of Directors: 

President: 

Tim Harrison       (310) 318-5920 

Email: HarisonPat@gmail.com 

Vice-President: 

Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 

Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 

Secretary: 

Pat Harrison            (310) 218-9014 

Tour Director: 

Elaine Pisu       (310) 793-1789 

 

Appointed Officers: 

Technical Director/Safety: 

Cliff LeFall     (323) 715-3153 

Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian: 

Sue Hankins     (310) 782-0082 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Doris Marshall     (310) 378-5061 

Theresa LeFall     (323) 687-8718 

Advertising: 

Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 

Refreshments Coordinator: 

Weeg Thompson    (310) 346-6409 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Gloria Younkin       (310) 316-8722 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (310) 328-7333 
Webmaster: 
Sue Hankins       (310) 782-0082 
www.HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

HarborLight Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

May  2018 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 


